
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
STATEMENT TO BE DELIVERED DURING THE DEBATE ON AGENDA 
ITEM 168, ENTITLED “REPORT OF THE COMMITTEE ON RELATIONS 

WITH THE HOST COUNTRY”, WITHIN THE FRAMEWORK OF THE 
SIXTH COMMITTEE OF THE GENERAL ASSEMBLY 

 
New York, 07 November 2022 

 
Mr. President, 
 

1. The Bolivarian Republic of Venezuela has the honor to take the floor on behalf of 
the Group of Friends in Defense of the Charter of the United Nations. 
 

2. We associate ourselves with the statement delivered by the honorable Delegation 
of the Islamic Republic of Iran, on behalf of the Non-Aligned Movement (NAM), 
while taking note of the Secretary-General’s report, contained in document 
A/77/XXX, and presented pursuant to General Assembly resolution 76/122.  

 
Mr. President, 
 

3. Our Group of Friends was established in response to the increasing threats against 
the Charter of the United Nations and, thus, the urgent need to reaffirm and defend 
its very purposes and principles, which today remain as relevant as in 1945. 
 

4. We refer, among others, to the growing resort to unilateralism; to the attacks 
against multilateralism; to the claiming of non-existent exceptionalisms; to the 
attempts to ignore and even substitute the purposes and principles contained in 
the UN Charter with a new set of so-called “rules” that have never been discussed 
in an inclusive or transparent manner; and to selective approaches or 
accommodative interpretations of the provisions of the UN Charter. 
 

5. In this context, we consider that ensuring compliance with and strict adherence to 
both the letter and the spirit of the Charter of the United Nations is fundamental, 
on one hand for addressing the complex, emerging and common challenges faced 
in these days by humanity, while, on the other, for ensuring the realization of the 
three pillars of our Organization. 

 
Mr. President, 
 

6. The Committee on Relations with the Host Country was established with the 
purpose of, among others, dealing with “issues arising in connection with the 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

implementation of the Agreement between the United Nations and the United 
States of America regarding the Headquarters of the United Nations”, as defined 
in resolution 2819 (XXVI), adopted by the General Assembly on 15 December 
1971.



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
11. This is not only an abuse of the Host Country from its role, but also a flagrant 

violation of the Charter of the United Nations, particularly the principle of sovereign 
equality of States, taking into account that this situation is not affecting the wider 
membership of the UN, but only a limited number of Member States, with whom, 
not by coincidence, the government of the Host Country has political differences 
at the bilateral level. 
 

12. Consequently, while expressing our appreciation to the efforts of the Secretary


